

Abiding Presence Lutheran Church and Preschool

Gathered by Christ. Growing in Faith. Sent to Serve.

All are Welcome!

August 15, 2025

Dear Members and Parents of the Confirmation Class:

Ministers: The People of God

Pastor: Rev. Robert Schoepflin

Pastoral Associate: Rev. Dr. Toby L. Tobias

Synodical Deacons: Ms. Kathy Pucci Mr. Gavin Schwen

Organist and Director of Music: Dr. Tom Zatorski

Office Administrator: Ms. Je-Anne Martinsen

Parish Secretary: Ms. Debra Nicholas

Preschool Director Ms. MariaLaina Sheenan Before the hectic months of fall begin, we thought it best to give you some important calendar information regarding confirmation classes for the 2025-2026 year.

- God's Work Our Hands- Sunday, September 7, 2025

 Various Community Service activities for Confirmation students. Use Logs for Community Service Credit signatures. Signups and logs will be on Narthex table or on the Resources & Forms page on our website.
- Confirmation Classes Begin- Wednesday, October 1, 2025
 All 6th, 7th, and 8th graders attend. Drop off at Good Shepard Hall 6:30 pm 7:00 pm for pizza then pick up in Sanctuary 7:00 pm- 8:00 pm class. Please register before September 17th, 2025.
- Confirmation Registration Forms can be accessed using the QR code below or on the Resources & Forms page on our website. Confirmation fee of \$100 is required for registration to cover costs for the year. A check (payable to APLC) or cash can be returned to the office using the enclosed envelope. Please be sure to write confirmation in the memo and include your child's name on the envelope. Payment can also be made online. The link is included in the online registration form. If circumstances make payment difficult, please call Pastor Schoepflin for assistance and other options.
- Parent volunteers are an essential part of this program. Please consider taking an active role by teaching classes or leading service projects for these classes. Call or email the office for more information.

Reminder: All confirmation students should be volunteering 2 times a month during worship (acolyte, usher, greeter). Service signups will be emailed as monthly google form links, to the best contact email, after classes begin on the 10/1.

Have a wonderful summer vacation, and we look forward to seeing you in church!

Warm Regards,

Je-Anne Martinsen

Je-Anne Martinsen Office Administrator



Scan QR code to register